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Dear Members, 
 

Welcome to the winter edition of our newsletter and the 
warming thought that the first day of spring is just around the 
corner. The days appear to be flying by at such a fast rate it 
does not seem anytime since we last gathered to celebrate 
our 60th Anniversary weekend in February. 
 

As this is our Anniversary year we are expecting many of you 
to join us on the 23rd of July at The International of Brighton 
when once again we celebrate with pride and in the true spirit 
of friendship, our former Corps. 
 

Warmest regards. 
 
 
 

Brenda Walters. 
 

 

 
 
 

It appears that for the amount of small talk we tend to 
indulge in does not conceal the pain we feel as a Nation 
when we learn of yet another Australian casualty in 
Afghanistan. The casualty list is on the rise as the 
fighting season begins.  We were warned of this and to 
expect more of our soldiers to be killed or injured whilst 
serving Australia in a place so far removed from our 
shores. 
 

Our thoughts are with the immediate family and friends 
of those who have paid the supreme sacrifice. 
 

We think of our wounded soldiers and wish them a 
speedy recovery and acknowledge the dedication and 
skill of our Medical teams working to preserve life, we 
are truly indebted to you. 
 

To the mates of our fallen soldiers, we share your pain 
and sadness and wish you well on your tour of duty and 
a safe passage home. 
 

Lest we forget.  
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Shrine of Remembrance, Melbourne. 

Sunday July 3, 2011.   
 

The 2011 celebrations we have been told will be bigger and 
better than ever.  So we hope to see you there. 
 

This yearôs Reserve Forces Day theme is in recognition of 
the support of the family. 
 

A medallion is to be awarded to the eligible spouse (wife, 
husband or partner) of a serving or former CMF member or 
Reservist. (See Attachment Nos.: 3 and 4) 

 

 
Saturday 23rd July 2011 

 
 

A reminder that the Annual Luncheon will be held on 
Saturday 23rd July 2011.  (Booking form Attachment No. 1) 
 

If you wish to bring along a family member/friend or carer to 
the luncheon this year include their name on attached 
booking form. 

 

 
Wednesday 17th August 2011 

 
The Annual Luncheon/AGM venue: ANZAC House. 4 Collins 
Street  Melbourne. 
Time: 12 noon for 1230 hrs lunch 
Contact Cheryle Brown 03 5678 5486 for details. 

 

 
At Austin Health (Heidelberg Repatriation Hospital) 

11th November 2011 
 

A WRAAC Plaque will be dedicated at Austin Health, 
Heidelberg on the 11th November 2011 at their 
Remembrance Day Service. 
 

The Association will keep you updated with contact details if 
you wish to attend. 

 

 
 

The next pub lunch to be held at the Orrong Hotel will be in 
October 2011. (Date to be advised) 
If you would like to attend this friendly gathering contact Mrs 
Liz Maclaine (03) 9397-1043 and join the mailing list. 

 
 

 
 

The first contact with staff and students of the Methodist 
Ladies College (MLC) was on Monday the 23rd of May, 2011, 
when Major Maggie More and Jude Pinkerton-Treloar 
representing the AWAS Association (Vic) Inc and the 
WRAAC Association (Vic) Inc presented an overview of the 
AWAS (1941-1947) and WRAAC (1951-1984) to the students 
of the middle school. The presentation held in the school 
Assembly Hall was in the form of a talk with images of the 
AWAS and WRAAC displayed on an overhead screen. The 
images were expertly put together by Committee members 
Heather Fry and Cheryle Brown. Well done ladies. 
 

It is expected students will be invited to attend and participate 
in future activities held by our respective Associations. 
 

The program is an initiative of the Shrine of Remembrance 
Education Department. 

 

  

 
 
The Memorial Garden and Cairn received welcome publicity 
in the Saturday Melbourne Age (garden section) dated 
22/23rd April 2011 with a half page spread about the design 
of the garden.  The article profiled the background of the 
design and research associated with such an undertaking. It 
also featured a beautiful photo of Katherine Rekaris, the 
talented and creative landscape architect whose design has 
made the garden óa must seeô when visiting the Shrine of 
Remembrance. 
 

We all rejoice in the move from the secluded Pioneer 
Womenôs Garden area to the peaceful and respectful Shrine 
Reserve. 
 

Our sincere thanks to landscape contractors, City Wide, who 
generously funded the re-location of the Cairn, the company 
also maintains the area 
. 
City Wide Managing Director, Mr Kerry Osborne, stated his 
company thought it was important that former Servicewomen 
should be given a permanent and more accessible Memorial 
in the Shrine Reserve and  we  all agree with that!  

 



 

 

 
 

 
A great time was had by all in attendance at the Ex-
Servicewomenôs Reunion held in the friendly city of Swan Hill 
just prior to the long Easter break in April. 
 

The girls attending the weekend always report back on the 
happy time they have in the company of fellow servicewomen 
and the hospitality of the RSL Club and its members. 
 

The reunion will be held next year on the weekend of the 1st 
April 2012. 

 
 

 
 

 
A thick fog that had the appearance of a huge shroud 
seemed to settle over our beautiful City on ANZAC Day 
morning this year. However it failed to deter the thousands of 
Melbournianôs joining together at the Shrine of 
Remembrance Dawn Service to pay tribute to the fallen.  The 
fog, as if on cue seemed to lift as the first ray of light began 
to filter through the surrounding trees, enhancing the 
significance of the occasion. 
 

Melbourne began to warm up at about 0800hrs as a large 
respectful crowd gathered behind the barriers to 
acknowledge the Marchers, although crowd numbers 
appeared to be down on last year. 
 

The WRAAC Association was blessed to have 15 members 
to proudly march behind our Banner and Flag in tribute to our 
former Corps and for those who are no longer with us. 
 

We were thrilled to see our Patron, Captain Iris Petrass who 
was at the step off point in Flinders Street to wave us on our 
way. It meant a lot to us. 
 

Following the march we joined our President Brenda Walters 
at the WRAAC Plaque as she placed a beautiful sheath of 
golden gerberas in remembrance, once again designed with 
love and respect by Committee member Margaret Jager. 
Following the wreath laying we appeared to lose track of 
each other as we set out to catch up with our mates from the 
AWAS, Navy, Air Force and the Land Army girls.  We can 
report all the ladies looked great and it was wonderful to see 
them once again after our terrific time at Swan Hill in April. 
 

Our Banner and Flag seemed to cause a slight hiccup with 
the designated march Marshalls as Jude and Brenda insisted 
that we would be marching behind them. Also gently 
reminding all that WRAAC were Post War not WW2 
Veterans.  There appeared to be some confusion amongst 
the Marshalls as to where their (orders) directions came from 
as we were told by one Marshall it was the RSL, and we all 
know it is the decision of the Commemorative March 
Committee, right? 
 

The Association did not wavier from our initial decision to 
form up and march behind the WRAAC Banner and Flag, 
however we did feel empathy towards the other Associations 
forced into marching en masse.  If we were to be honest the 
ANZAC Day Commemorative March appeared to have lost a 
little of its heart and soul on this very special day. 

 
 

 
Thursday 5th May 2011 

 
Congratulations to the Ex-WRANS Association for their 
wonderful luncheon held at Legacy House in May, all in 
attendance   had a great time in the company of wonderful 
women. 
 
 

 

 
Sunday 15th May 2011 at 1100 hrs 

Shrine of Remembrance Melbourne. 
 

The Commemorative Service this year was significant as we 
jointly celebrated the 70th Anniversary of the formation of the 
AWAS and the 60th Anniversary of the formation of the 
WRAAC.  The year also celebrates the 70th Anniversary of 
the formation of the WAAAF and WRANS (WW2) and the 
60th Anniversary post war WRANS 
. 
The service began with Major Maggie More (Shrine 
Governor) welcoming all on behalf of the Shrine of 
Remembrance followed by Vice President, Jude Pinkerton-
Treloar presenting the welcome address.  Our Chaplain, the 
Reverend Bill Pugh, wrote a special prayer for the day in 
remembrance of all servicewomen 
. 

Members of the Army, Navy and Air Force Associations 
contributed to the service in the reading of Psalms and 
Service Prayers.  The moving Salute was read by Mrs 
Dorothy Holmquest (AWAS Association Victoria), Margaret 
Hattersley (Ex-WRANS Association) read the Ex-
Servicewomenôs Prayer and on behalf of the Air Force the 
wreath laying Psalm was read by WO1 Elizabeth Gibson 
(WRAAC Association).  The Ode was read by Miss Jessica 
Ruth, Young Ambassador, Shrine of Remembrance, 
Melbourne.  Jessica is a special friend of our 
Association and we were thrilled to have her with us on the 
day. 
 

The truly magnificent voice of Miss Rebecca Dupuy-Purcell 
presented the iconic óI am Australianô and the National 
Anthem.  The acoustics within the Sanctuary at the Shrine of 
Remembrance are perfect with many of us brushing aside a 
tear at the clarity of the sound. 
 

Our much loved Piper, Hawthorn Agnew, piped the Lament 
as wreaths were placed in Remembrance. 
Following the service all in attendance were invited to join us 
in the education centre for refreshments. 
 

Our thanks once again to Margaret and Emma Jager and 
Brenda Walters for the wonderful food and the welcome cups 
of homemade soup that warmed us up on such a chilly day.  
Jessie would have approved of the soup and as we know she 
always asked if soup was on the menu following the service.  
 

The wonderful Shrine staff made us feel welcome and once 
again it was the perfect opportunity to catch up with fellow 
servicewomen and to visit the Exhibition 'A fine career for a 
womanô. 



 
 

 
 

 
 

 

The good news that manslaughter charges against two of our 
soldiers in Afghanistan (the charges followed the deaths of 
six civilians including five children in February, 2009) have 
been dismissed following a long pre-trial direction hearing in 
Sydney, NSW.  
  

The Judge Advocate, Brigadier Ian Westwood referred the 
charges back to the Director of Military Prosecutions, 
Brigadier Lyn McDade.  We will now have to wait and see if 
she accepts the judgement, appeal the ruling or perhaps 
even seek new charges.   The fate of the third Commando is 
still unclear. 
   

The media circus that accompanied this story appeared to 
outsiders as a veiled attack on the men perhaps in an 
attempt to discredit the soldiers.  
 

As Reservist soldiers the media appeared keen to exploit the 
part-time angle, even suggesting they were not as well lead, 
trained or disciplined as they should be, this was a slur on 
the integrity on the 1 Commando Regiment. 
 

The snide remarks should stop as we all need to support our 
men and women who risk their lives daily carrying out 
dangerous Military Operations on behalf of the Australian 
Government. 
 

Editor. 
 

 
 
 
 

The Associations unofficial media representative, Jude 
Pinkerton-Treloar has been in demand of late being asked to 
talk about the Australian Womenôs Army Service and the 
Womenôs Royal Australian Army Corps, due in part to the 
amount of interest shown in our current 70th and 60th 
Anniversary celebrations.  The print media has provided us 
with good coverage in the Melbourne Age  and suburban 
Leader newspapers.  Jude was recently heard on ABC 
(Radio) in the early hours of the morning taking talk back 
calls from listeners all over Australia, regarding ñA fine career 
for a Womanò. 
 

There has been so much interest in the Exhibition hence we 
are constantly being asked to recall our days in the 
Australian Army.   
 

If you are asked to contribute to an interview, go ahead, we 
all have a story to share. 

 

 
 

 

 
(Stonnington Leader April 19, 2011) 

 

 
 

L to R Cpl Julie Hendy, Pte Marion Rose and Pte Fay 
Murray 

 

 
 

 

This interesting headline drew lots of attention when it was 
reported in the Melbourne Herald Sun, Sunday May 29th 
2011 as it is suggested one in four Victorian Sub Branches 
are likely to close in the next ten years. 
 

We can only ponder as to how this can happen to a brand as 
well known as the RSL? 
 

Perhaps, as suggested in the article, the proposed changes 
to Federal Laws relating to gaming such as curbing the 
losses on poker machines would have a severe impact on 
revenue at many RSL Clubs.  There is also the óno smoking 
indoorô rule coupled with the current economic crisis.  The 
Victorian State President, Major-General David McLachlan, 
said gaming was not the focal point of the Returned Services 
League, although gaming does appear to provide the 
Returned Services League of Australia (RSL) with 
considerable resources.  However, if the focus is still on the 
Returned Service League (RSL) primary role such as 
welfare, commemoration and comradeship and to act as an 
effective lobby group to Government and its Departments, all 
members should be reassured by that. 
 

The days of running a Sub-Branch like an afternoon tea party 
(not that this was ever suggested) are over with the State 
Branch keeping a watchful eye on all proceedings. 
 

Just a thought! 
Maybe servicewomen (if they had been allowed) should have 
been involved with the operational aspect of the RSL way 
back when! 
 



 

 
 

Our Sincere thanks to Lorraine (Field) Coleman for sending 
the words to these iconic WRAAC Songs.  Lorraine is ex 
WRAAC ARA and she served with Admin Sigs Watsonia, 
CARO, Int Perth and N Comd Brisbane.          Editor 
 

TUNE: ‘Swinging on a Star’ 
 

The WRAAC girls are mighty when they march on parade, 
The generals shout hip hip hooray, 

The ADWRAAC stands proudly by their side, 
And Colonel Jackson is their one great pride. 
And as they practice and as they rehearse, 

Oh! Would you rather be a nurse?  NO! 
 

CHORUS:  
Oh would you like to swing on a star (oh-oh-oh) 

Carry moonbeams home in a jar (oh-oh-oh) 
And be better off than you are (oh-oh-oh) 
Oh! Would you rather be a nurse?  NO! 

 

A nurse is a lady who will dress us in grey, 
She stands on the sideline every day; 

The art of salutingis not in her line, 
But stroke a fevereds brow and sheôs marking time, 

And by the way, the conditions getting worse, 
Oh!  Would you rather be a nurse?  NO! 

 

CHORUS:   repeat 
 

(Words by Captain Nancy Dunn N Comd) 
 

 
 
 

TUNE: ‘Green Beret’ 
 

Fighting soldiers from our land, 
We pledge to you our loyal hand, 

We stand beside you, hear us pray, 
For weôre the girls in the green beret. 

 

CHORUS: 
We need no weapons in our fight, 

We need no Bren no Armelite, 
We battle on in a quiet way, 

For weôre the girls in the green beret. 
 

Release men here, release men there, 
We do our job because we care, 
Itôs in our hearts, itôs here to stay, 
For weôre the girls in the green beret. 

 

Fighting men, our glorious band, 
Fighting now, in a foreign land, 

Know we are here, and in the fray, 
For weôre the girls in the green beret. 

 

Fighting soldiers from our land , 
We pledge to you our loyal hand, 

We stand beside you, hear us pray, 
For weôre the girls in the green beret...... 

 

We stand beside you, hear us pray, 
For weôre the girls in the green beret. 

 

(Words by: Captain Nancy Dunn N Comd) 
 

 

 
 

A day out at Seymour for lunch at a local cafe is planned for 
a week day in November to catch up with our much loved 
Brenda (Rusty Henderson) Johnson (a former AWAS and 
WRAAC member). 
 

The girls from Melbourne have decided to go by train and 
enjoy the day without the hassles of driving. We will advise 
train departure times from Southern Cross Station.  If you 
would like to join us on the day we will need notice of 
numbers attending. So have a think about it! 
 

Date and train times to be advised in next newsletter. 
Contact Jude Pinkerton-Treloar for further details on 
telephone 03 9874 7915. 

 
 

Our best wishes to Major Lesley Bennett from your friends at 
the Association. We have fond memories of Lesley who 
taught us how to clean a grease trap when we were recruits. 
 
To Bill and Lesley Pugh have a wonderful holiday and we 
look forward to seeing you again on your return. 

 
 

 
 

ON THE MEND 
 

Our Membership Officer, Diane Sherry, is recovering well 
following her recent knee surgery and has made excellent 
progress in the post op rehabilitation area. 
Diane wishes to thank everyone for their kind wishes of 
support. 
 

Our thoughts are with:  
          Jean Parry (Middle East VAD) 
          Margaret Bull (WRAAC) 
          Brenda (Rusty) Johnson (AWAS/WRAAC) 
          Ruth Durance (WRAAC) 
 

To all our members who are not feeling well at this time our 
thoughts and prayers are with you.  If you wish to have a chat 
please do not hesitate to contact a committee member 
(telephone numbers on front cover) or our Chaplain Rev. 
William (Bill) Pugh ï Editor 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

VF515663        Mrs Vera Paley       ex AWAS  
Nee Gorringe        HQ Sigs 

                                          1944-46   
  
VF514459       Mrs Jean Cornford        ex AWAS 
  Nee Docherty       1 Aust Ord Pk 
          1944-1945 
 
F3/16  Mrs Nancy Delaney        ex WRAAC ARA 
  Nee Williams         AHQ Sigs 
            1951-55 
 

F38213  Mrs Beryl Taylor          ex WRAAC ARA 
  Nee Dixon         397 Tpt Pl 
            30 WRAAC Bks 
            Townsville Tpt  
            1966-77 
     
 

 
 

Annual Membership fees are due 1st July 2011, 
remembering fees can be paid at the July luncheon. 
(Form attached as Attachment No.2) 
 

We would like YOU to contact any ladies whom you may 
know who were in the Army (ARA, CMF/ARes) regarding 
joining the Association. 
 

Please contact our Membership Officer Diane Sherry on  
(03) 9478 1073 or email at dishe1946@yahoo.com.au and 
she will post out the appropriate form. 
 

Could you let Diane Sherry know if you have an Email 
address and if you are able to access the Newsletter on the 
website?  Her contact details are listed above. 
 

 

 
We have lost contact with some of our life members.  Can 
you help us to locate the following members: 

 
CPL Dorothy Berry 

WO1 Jennifer Brown 
Ms Shirley Brown 
Ms Marilyn Dell 

Ms Robyn Gibson (nee Vincent) 
Ms Pamela Hunt  (nee Walsh) 

Ms Angela Jones 
Ms Cynthia Neal 
Mrs Joan OôBrien 
Mrs Joyce Payne 

Ms Marilyn Ross  (nee Bates) 
Ms Debbie Umpleby 
Ms. Sallyann Welton 

 
Please contact Diane Sherry on telephone (03) 9478 1073, 
mobile 0408 553 412 or email: dishe1946@yahoo.com.au. 

 

 
  

February – July 2011 
 

A fine career for a woman 
Australian women in the army 1941-84 

11 February – 3 July 2011 
Eastern Visitor Centre 

 

The exhibition examines the proud history of two of 
Australiaôs most significant military services, the Australian 
Womenôs Army Service (AWAS), formed in 1942 at the 
height of the Second World War (1939-1945) and disbanded 
in 1947, and its successor, the Womenôs Royal Australian 
Army Corps (WRAAC) created in the 1950s into the 
response to the new challenges arising in the Cold War era.  
Created with the assistance of women who served in these 
organisations, the Shrine hosts this exhibition in 2011 to 
mark the 70th anniversary of the formation of AWAS and the 
60th anniversary of WRAAC. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Care, Compassion, Community 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

70th anniversary of the Heidelberg Repatriation Hospital 
4 March – 31 July 2011 

Western Visitors Centre 
 

To celebrate the 70th anniversary of the Heidelberg 
Repatriation Hospital the Shrine has developed this 
exhibition featuring memorabilia and images from the 
hospital archive as well as historical images from the 
Australian War Memorial.  From its proud origins as a military 
establishment the hospital emerged as a centre for critical 
care with a particular sense of community.  It has nurtured 
and rehabilitated shattered people, served as a centre for 
innovation in the treatment of physical and mental illness and 
as a teaching hospital for the nursing and medical 
professions.  Heidelberg has also evolved as an important 
commemorative site. 
 

mailto:dishe1946@yahoo.com.au


 
 

FOR THE DIARY JUNE – AUGUST 2011 
 

3rd July 2011 Reserve Forces Day Shrine of Remembrance 

23rd July 2011 WRAAC Annual Reunion Luncheon The International of Brighton 
81 Bay Street Brighton 

17th August 2011 AWAS Annual Luncheon/AGM ANZAC House 
4 Collins Street Melbourne 

 
 
 
 
 
 ATTACHMENTS: 
 
Attachment #1 ï Booking form Annual Reunion Lunch 23rd July 2011 
Attachment #2 ï Annual Members Subscription Form 
Attachment #3 ïReserve Forces Day Brochure 
Attachment #4 - Information for Marchers Res Forces Day  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 



Attachment #1 
 
 
 
 
 

 
WRAAC ASSOCIATION (VICTORIA) INC. 

 

35th ANNIVERSARY REUNION LUNCHEON  
Celebrating the 60th Anniversary of the Formation of the  

Women’s Royal Australian Army Corps 1951-1984 
 

Members are invited to a luncheon to celebrate the 35th  Anniversary at 
 

THE International of Brighton 
81 Bay Street, Brighton. 

On Saturday 23rd July 2011 
At 11.30am for 12.30pm 

 

Cost is $50.00 which includes a 2 course luncheon, canapés, drinks including  
beer, wine and soft drinks.  Followed by tea, coffee and chocolates. 

 

Pre-lunch drinks will be served from 12.00pm 
 

DRESS:  Neat Casual 

éééééééééééééééééééé 
 

Booking Form 23rd  July 2011 
(BOOKINGS CLOSE ON FRIDAY 8TH JULY 2011) 

To: Mrs Liz Maclaine, 16 Richard Street, Williamstown, Vic. 3016 
Telephone: (03) 9397 1043          

 

 PAYMENT:  By cheque or money order made payable to òWRAAC Association (Vic) Inc.ò  
                             or pay into bank account of WRAAC Association (Vic) Inc. 
                             Bank: Westpac.  BSB No.:  033135,   Account No.:  30-5304. 
                  (Please post booking form and copy of bank deposit to Mrs Liz Maclaine)  
    
                         Regt. Noéééééé...Name:(please print)ééééééééééééé.Neeéééééé 

                        Address: ...................................................................................................... ...........  

                            ... .............................................................................................................................  
 (if booking for another member please include their name/s on this form) 

                       Type of Membership  (please circle) Life / Annual / other   .................................. ....  

                       Meal Requirement  (please circle)  Vegetarian / Diabetic / Other  ...........................  

                      Transport Requirement  Willing to pick up another member  ....................................  

                       (please tick) I need a lift to attend  ..................................................  

                      Seating   I would like to be at a table with the following ladies: ................................  

                       .................................................................................................................................  

                     ...................................................................................................................................  

  
                              PAYMENT ééééééé    Lunches at $50.00 each éé..    $ éééééé... 

   



Attachment #2 
 

 
 

       

 

 

 

  
 
 
 

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP SUBSCRIPTIONS ARE DUE 
FOR THE PERIOD 1ST JULY 2011 TO 30TH JUNE 2012 

 
Please complete this form and forward with your annual subscription of $8.00. 

 
       To the Membership Officer:  Miss Diane Sherry 
     WRAAC Association (Vic) Inc. 
     2 Gilbank Street 
     Reservoir  Vic  3073 
 
 

Cheque or Money Order made payable to WRAAC Association (Vic) Inc. 
 
 

        Name:  ............................................................................................ 
 
        Address: ............................................................................................ 
 
   ............................................................................................ 
 
        Telephone: ............................................................................................ 
 
 
 

IF YOU ARE ATTENDING THE ANNUAL LUNCHEON 
PLEASE COMPLETE THIS FORM AND SEND WITH THE  

LUNCHEON FORM OR BRING IT WITH YOU ON THE DAY 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Attachment #3 
 

 
 



 
Attachment #4 

INFORMATION FOR MARCHERS 
Serving and Veterans of the Defence Forces 

CEREMONIAL CONTINGENT  
Associations comprising serving and former members are to form up in Government House Drive by 0945. Look for your 
Association Banner and be ready to march off at 1015.  

NEATNESS OF DRESS AND GENERAL BEARING  
The Reserve Forces Day Parade is a military parade and former members take pride in their Unit/Corps Association turn out. 
As a result, many Associations have taken the lead by adopting a uniform Association dress code. The Reserve Forces Day 
Council congratulates them for their initiative and suggests all Associations follow their lead. Children are not permitted to take 
part.  

Associations are encouraged to focus on this aspect to ensure pride and esprit de corps is well displayed. As the Governor of 

Victoria, The Honourable Alex Chernov, AO, QC has accepted the invitation to review this parade every effort should be made 

to ensure a high standard of individual and Formation turn out.  

Below is a suggested dress code for the parade.  

Beret: All Associations are requested to adopt the beret to help standardise the head dress worn except for those 

Associations with other distinctive headwear, ego Scottish Association and the RAAFR. Many units already wear the beret 

with pride- for example, the Commandos and NSAA. Dark blue is the correct colour for the majority of units. As a reminder, 
the headband must be level with the ground and not more than 25mm/one inch above the eyebrows, the join at the rear and, 

with ribbon neatly knotted and tucked in, cap badge above the left eye and the top of the beret pulled over to the right side.  

Berets, $25 and some badges approximately $15 are available from PLATYPUS OUTDOORS, 353 Little Bourke St 

Melbourne (cnr Elizabeth St). They sell a wide range of military attire. Ph 03 9602 4303 or go to www.platatac.com. 

Suit or Jacket: Jacket and tie/suit must be worn. Many Associations have a navy blue jacket, white/blue shirt, grey trousers, 

black belt and black shoes as their preferred outfit. Alternatively, suit or sports coat with official Association/Corps tie would be 

acceptable. WRAAC personnel wear green blazer/jacket, white top and black slacks or suitable warm clothing.  

Lapel badges: It is suggested that one, but not more than two, would be adequate.  

Gloves: White gloves should be worn by all members of Banner Parties, Standard/Flag Bearers and ASM's (and equivalent) 
for each formation and dress should be standardised.  

Medals: Officially issued decorations, campaign and service medals should be worn as appropriate. Medals that are obtained 

as commemorative or souvenir,- i.e. medals that are purchased and not issued by a government - must not be worn. Medals 

awarded to other people are also not to be worn.  

Serving members dress: If forming in a group of 10 or more it is requested you wear ceremonial uniform (for Officers, less 

sword). Otherwise, please attend in the civilian attire described above. This may also facilitate attendance at Association 

reunions following the parade.  

Saluting with headwear: Leading members of contingents are requested to salute. The remainder give the "Eyes Right" to 
the Eternal Flame. Again, when marching off, leading members salute. The remainder give the "Eyes Right" to the Eternal 

Flame.  

Morning tea will be available for a gold coin donation from the Salvation Army serving point located in Birdwood Avenue 
adjacent to the flagpoles.  

Reserve Forces Day Councillnc supports the aims of the Federal Government's Saluting their Service commemorative program  
Reserve Forces Day Councillnc is supported by the Department of Defence 

 

http://www.platatac.com./

